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Chair Reardon and members of the House Committee on Higher Education and 

Workforce Development: 

On behalf of the Oregon School Boards Association membership, including 197 

school districts, 17 Community Colleges, and 19 Education Service Districts 

throughout the state of Oregon, thank you for the opportunity to testify in support 

of HB 2313 as amended by the -5 amendments. 

As the members of the committee know well, the volume of education reform 

that the Legislature has undertaken recently is staggering. Since 2011, the 

Legislature has deliberately changed the structure of education, moving away 

from the traditional “siloed” system of pre-Kindergarten, K-12, and post-

secondary education. The Legislature has embraced the P-20 system, with 

specific attention given to accelerated credit and transition points between 

secondary and post-secondary education. 

OSBA is in support of the -5 amendments, specifically because of the language 

in Sec. 6(3)(a)(A). That language requires the task force created by the bill to 

align the work of the task force with, “state statutes, rules, standards and 

requirements to improve the transferability of credits earned in an accelerated 

college credit program to post-secondary institutions of education.” This 

language means that the ongoing work done by districts, educators, and 

administrators statewide to increase access to college credit in high school also 

means that those credits are aligned with the requirements of the post-secondary 

system. And, while doing college-level work in high school may be beneficial, it 

is certainly more valuable if that work results in credits that are accepted by a 

post-secondary institution. 

OSBA supports HB 2313-5 and, again, thanks the committee for the opportunity 

to testify. 


